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SERVICE PARK RULES AND ADDITIONAL SERVICES 
 

The service park of the 8th IL GRAPPOLO RALLY is located in Via Industria in San Damiano d'Asti. 
 

 

ENTRY TO THE PARK AND AUTHORIZED VEHICLES 
Only one technical assistance vehicle is provided for each car competing pursuant to art. 13.3 of the NG 
Rally 
To access the Assistance Parks, the technical vehicles used for assistance must be in possession of the race 
assistance plate, delivered at the time of the pre-race checks, already affixed to the vehicle. The vehicles 
used for assistance, once they leave the assistance park, will no longer be able to re-enter it during the race. 
In case of infringement of these rules, the competitors assisted by them will be reported to the Stewards for 
appropriate sanctions which may go as far as exclusion from the race. 
The entry of assistance vehicles into the park will be permitted exclusively by the S.P. 58 with the following 
times: 
• Friday 24 May 2024 from 5.00 pm to 09.00 p.m. 
• Saturday 25 May 2024 from 07:00 to 12:00 a.m. 
In service parks, crews must not drive in a dangerous manner and must not exceed a speed of 30 km/h or in 
any case a speed deemed dangerous by the race officials on duty. In case of violation, a fine from 517 to 
2,583 euros and a time penalty of up to 3 minutes will be applied pursuant to the art. 13.3.2 of the NG Rally. 
No part of the assistance or competition vehicles, nor any equipment (e.g. doors, ramps, sides) may 
protrude from the assigned area. 
Each crew will be assigned a space as per the regulations, consult the plan on the race website and follow 
the instructions of the staff to reach it. 
 

NO VEHICLE WITHOUT A STICKER PLATE WILL BE ALLOWED TO ENTER THE SERVICE PARK. 
 

TROLLEY AREA 
An area for trolleys has been provided next to the Assistance park and in the Cemetery Square (Organisation 
staff will indicate the positioning). All trolleys that are left in prohibited areas and in the Service Park, if not 
promptly moved, will result in a fine to be paid by the competitor to whom said vehicle refers and will be 
removed. 

Next to the Service Park, a special parking area has been set up for the exclusive use of 
competitors to park their cars and motorhomes. 
 

RESPECT AND CLEANLINESS OF YOUR TECHNICAL AREA 
 

All teams are advised to respect the occupied space, not to cause damage and above all to leave the area in 
the state it was in, especially by carrying out cleaning. The San Damiano Rally Club, trusting in the civic sense 
of the professionals, does not ask for any deposit. 

 

Please fill in the dedicated fields in detail on the registration form. 
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